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PRESIDENTS COLUMN  

Hello CNYCC members, 
     First- I will thank God we are all still here. 
Work faster, we are five months into the year already. Two shows this month will split 
us up between Norwich and Seneca Falls and will give us a chance too hand out Recall 
app’s at those events. There are 2 weeks left so we have to ramp up our efforts to get the 
word out that we have a show for local cars too. 
     We have 2 cars that I know of going to Bennington, Vt. for the Hemmings Concourse 
July 18. Hemmings is marqueing corvair for the 50th year. The Syracuse Nationals will 
be attended by other club members. 
     Old Forge car show the day before Fathers day will see a group of us. They say if 5 
corvairs pre-register we will have a separate class honoring our 50th year. 
     Our May meeting was well attended with a new couple attending and joining. Recall 
discussion ensued and took up most of the meeting. Cruise night dates were announced 
for the Syracuse area. 
     The names of those going to the Syracuse Nationals were given to the powers that be 
insuring a spot inside. 
     The meeting at Fear's to work on favors and handout bags for Recall attendees went 
well with good food, plenty of no calorie fat chewing, some show and tell on the com-
puter and some got to watch part of the race on TV. Oh--- and of course the bags got 
stuffed and the favors cut out to be folded, stamped and put together. It has been a busy 
month so far and is looking like more of the same for the rest of the summer. 
     Before I close, I got word that cancer is back after about 18 years so keep the Silver-
nail family in your prayers. He works in a repair garage so there is no insurance to pay 
medical bills. I know I don't think about it all day long but we should thank God more 
each day for what He has done for us and given us. 
     See everyone at the Recall- and for those who read this outside the CNYCC club- you 
are more than welcome to bring your vair to our Recall June 5, 2010. 
  
                                                                   Nick Lombardo Jr., Pres. 
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                                                                                                      CORSA CORNER 
 
There has been a lot of talk lately about increasing CORSA membership and the future of CORSA, so I began to formulate a membership concept 
and a plan for the future, using ideas from many members. This is a quick overview of the end result. If you are interested in the complete plan, 
you can contact me at jtreinhart@omnitelcom.com and I will send you a copy.   
 
Here is the first piece of the plan. As a CORSA member and Central Director I would like to be able to communicate and provide valuable ser-
vices to as many people as possible. These services need to be paid for.  This has been done two ways in the past, by members paying CORSA 
dues, and for chapters that don't have 100% CORSA membership, a chapters filing fee. The dues have been rising to offset the cost of services, but 
the filing fee has not. The fee is small and fixed, so it does not cover the CORSA provided services, mostly administration and insurance fees, for 
all of the non-CORSA members in some chapters. This has been a point of contention for many years, but I believe all members, CORSA and 
chapter members alike want to do their part and pay for the services they receive. There are three obvious ways to solve this problem. Raise the 
dues, change the filing fee to a per person fee, or mandate 100% CORSA membership from chapters. A better solution would be if we added  
more value to CORSA membership by adding a choice of three separately priced membership levels, and more services. Here is a short descrip-
tion of the membership tiers and the added services.       
 
   Tier 1 should be priced to make it cost effective for those who wish to participate in CORSA events, pay for their portion of CORSA insurance 
and administration fees, utilize the benefits of the CORSA website, and have a vote in CORSA business, but have no desire to receive a Commu-
nique. Tier 2 members will opt to receive an e-communique, instead of a printed issue, at a lesser fee than tier 3, with all the normal CORSA bene-
fits, and Tier 3 members will receive a printed Communique and all the benefits they do presently.  
 
This three tiered membership concept could eliminate the chapters filing fee, and help non-CORSA members become members. Chapters could 
add the minimal tier 1 dues onto the chapter's dues of their non-CORSA members, as a service fee. The member will automatically become a tier 1 
member and receive the extra CORSA benefits. Or they could use the money slated for the chapter filing fee and some discretionary money, to 
sign up a few, or all their non-CORSA members.        
 
To add greater value to all membership tiers, the CORSA website is being redesigned, and additional services are being added, namely a Corvair 
Wikipedia section and the Commscan Project. The Commscan project is a group of individuals dedicated to scan and create electronic PDF files 
of all CORSA publications from the last 40 years. It will include a word searchable index so members can find specific articles, or they may 
choose to use the files for just plain reading enjoyment. The Commscan project will take a considerable amount of time to complete, but will be 
well worth the wait. The Wiki will be available soon on the CORSA website for members to start downloading information into. Both projects 
will more than likely be placed behind the membership benefits area of the website, and only available to CORSA members. There will also be 
selected excerpts of each, on the public portion of the website, to act as a promotional tool and demonstrate the value of CORSA membership.  
 
Because of the additional content, and the change in behavior of society to use more and more electronic communication, the CORSA website will 
become the most important piece for future communication and recruitment.  Each piece of this plan creates a section of a large circle that will 
continue to link us together for many years, even if familiar services like the printed Communique or the International Convention cease to exist.  
 
This plan includes changes, but they are needed to sustain CORSA. I have always been leery of change, but not afraid of it. Are you? 
 
Please feel free to contact me or any CORSA Director with your comments or concerns. Our contact information is in the Communique or on the 
CORSA website. Thanks 
 
Jamie Reinhart 
 
CORSA Central Director 
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       ACTIVITIES 
 
  
    Business meetings are at Barbagallo’s 6344 E Molloy Rd, E. Syracuse on the first Thursday of each month. The 
meeting will start at 7:00. They’ll have a waitress available for us from 5:30 so we can enjoy dinner before. We 
will have our own room and they will give separate checks. 
May 29th 
  Jamesville Volunteer Fire Department parade 11:00. 
 May 30th 
  Norwich car show.  
June 3rd thru 6th 
  CNYCC’s Recall car show. Hilton Garden Inn 
June 18 
   Old Forge Show and Swap Meet, North St Recreation Center Field 
June 21st thru 25th 
   CORSA’s National Convention in Cedar Rapids Iowa 
    Sounds like a great one too!   
July 1st 
  Business meeting Barbagallo’s 
July 16th thru 18th 
  Syracuse National’s, State Fair Grounds 
August 5th 
  Business meeting Barbagallo’s 
August event I believe is a tech session/picnic 
September  2nd 
  Business meeting Barbagallo’s 
Sept 5th  
  Fillmore Glen car show 
Sept 12 
  Wampsville car show 
Sept  19th 
   Jordan Fall festival car show. The entry form is not on line yet. I’ll include it in the Fan as soon as I see it. 
October 7th 
  Business meeting Barbagallo’s 
 Fall tour   TBA 
November 4th 
  Business meeting Barbagallo’s 
November 14th 
   We have a new location for our Corvair Family Thanksgiving Dinner! Tabatha’s Family Tree Restaurant in 
Baldwinsville will open early for us that day at 1:00 and provide us with our own special traditional Thanksgiving 
feast complete with homemade pies. More on this at a later date. Mark this date down now--- it’ll be a great time 
for sure! 
December---- no meeting or event     
   
If you have any ideas please let me know. Everything is always subject to change.  We now will have tech ses-
sions every other month. If there’s a particular subject that would be of interest to you  please let Tim or I know so 
we can try to run with it. This takes ADVANCE planning so PLEASE  try to let us know early enough.  
 
Rita ---- call 689-3366 or E mail  ritac44@aol.com  or Tim at  N2VZD@aol.com 
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          Thank You Len and Sherry! 
 
   We’d like to extend our thanks for tak-
ing over the editors job of the Fan the last 
several months. We appreciate the great 
job you did and look forward to taking 
over the job as you continue packing and  
search for that perfect home in Florida!  
 
                              Tim and Rita  

                  2010  CNYCC  OFFICERS 
 
 
 President 
 Nick Lombsrdo 
 315-299-6757 
 E-mail  chestnuthunter@hotmail.com 
 
 
 Vice President 
 Phil Domser  
 315-732-1262 
E-mail  pdomser1@yahoo.com 
 
 
 
 Treasurer/ Membership 
  Len Smith 
  315-697-7596 
  E-mail  Lenjr43@cnycorvair.com 
 
 
  Secretary 
  Sherry Smith 
  315-697-7596 
  E-mail  Smith8256@twcny.rr.com 
 
 
 
Editors/  Events 
Tim and Rita Colson 
315-689-3366 
E-mail  N2VZD@aol.com  or  ritac44@aol.com 

                           Kitchen Corner 
 
   Steak House Marinated Steaks 
1/3 c dark beer 
¼ c Worcestershire sauce 
1 Tbl olive oil 
1 Tbl honey 
1 tsp lemon zest 
¾ tsp salt, divided 
½ tsp ground pepper, divided 
4 ( 10 to 12 oz) strip steaks 
   Whisk together first 5 ingredients 
Plus ¼ tsp each of salt and pepper. 
Pierce steaks several times and  
marinate 2 hours. Preheat grill.  
Season with remaining salt and  
pepper; grill 5 to 6 mins each side  
or to desired doneness. 
 
   Apple Raisin Crunch 
 
2/3 c sugar 
¾ tsp cinnamon 
¼ tsp nutmeg 
6 c thinly sliced apples 
¼ c raisins 
1 ½ tsp grated lemon peel 
2/3 c bisquick 
¼ c brown sugar 
1/3 c butter, melted 
    Combine sugar, cinnamon, nut-
meg. 
 Add apples, raisins and lemon peel. 
 Toss to coat. Put in greased 8” 
square baking dish. Combine 
Bisquick and brown sugar. Sprinkle 
Over apples. Drizzle with butter. 
Bake at 350 for 55 to 60 mins or 
Till golden brown. 
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                                                                                          Secretary’s Report 
 
                The meeting was called to order by President Nick Lombardo at 7:00PM on May 5, 2010.  
                The minutes of the last meeting were approved and the treasurer's report was accepted. 
               Old Business--Recall-Barb Robinson says that we now have enough door prizes.  We are ready for the banquet.  We have a 
person to take care of registration.  A motion was made and seconded to pay for Phil's lunch cruise as payment for driving the bus.  
The trophies have been ordered.  There was a flyer sent to the Post Standard advertising the RECALL.  The papers for our insurance 
are on the way.  We are having our last Recall meeting at Kevin and Gloria's for filling  envelopes.  Those of us going to Norwich 
should take applications and flyers to the show. 
              New Business:  We need a list of people taking cars to the Syracuse Nationals this year. 
              The Jamesville Fire Department parade is on May 29.  
              On June 20th there will be a show at Emerson park in Auburn.   
              On June 16th, the show in Old Forge begins. 
              There is a Right Coast cruise to the Bahamas next April 2, 2011. 
              The meeting was adjourned at 7:55 PM. 
                           Respectfully submitted 
                               Sherry Smith 
                                   Secretary 
 
   Those attending the meeting  were Barb and Dave Robinson, Wayne Goppelt, Dick Gafney, Len and Sherry 
Smith, Doug and Betsy Dunlap, Tim and Rita Colson, Kevin and Gloria Fear, Nick and Jane Lombardo, Lou 
and Clara Halstead. We are pleased to welcome our new members Peter and Pam Okussick. Also attending 
were special guests George and Karen DeRousie. Thank you all for coming! 

                                             HOSPITALITY SUITE 
  
                Donation's for the hospitality suite would be greatly appreciated. 
                We would use snack type foods, i.e., cheese & crackers, veggies &  
                dip and any finger foods.  Also, baked goods for dessert and for 
                morning coffee.   
                If possible, please let me know so we can try and not duplicate too 
                much of one thing. 
  
                Thanks, 
                Gloria             



 
                                                                                  TIM’S TECH TIME AND RAMLIN’S  
WOW! I am still in “information overload “ again this month.  Back again , with continuing sagas in my shop , and other  “stuff”.  By now 
you all know about my selling of the greenbrier to shed myself of a project...then buying an even more involved one shortly thereafter !
(CRAMPY). Now add to that my extensive work on Phil’s nice collection , and a new motor for my  rampy , and another new motor for the 
64 A/C coupe , plus basically a FULL rebuild on Phil’s “Beatrice” 64 van, YES I have been busy! Also I like to attempt playing ham radio at 
times. Which reminds me , Phil now has his ham license (KC2YLB) congratulations! 
I have a mountain of dreams to work on here , on all of my vehicles , and ham radio projects galore.  My First goal is to get the rampy and 
the coupe back in shape for reliable travels to anywhere!, then the Lakewood , then Crampy. This is a HUGE undertaking! And I also have a 
long wish list of things to complete for Phil yet. I just got a lot of changes in locations of tools and storage finished in my shop. Now I am 
sorting (in my spare? time)  over 100 lbs of hardware and “misc” stuff. Good thing I put in a lot  (@30 ft) of bench space to spread things out 
on. 
RON is back up in the cold north , working very hard on his vehicles , plus trying to thin out his HUGE parts collection. If you have  ANY 
Corvair needs , please call him at (315)776-5852. He has a very large collection of unorganized parts (but he can find things !), including a 
LOT of interior parts that MUST go. If you can help him with this , please call soon. 
As we all get older , it gets harder to do things like work on our cars , and club things that really need to be kept up. Please pitch in wherever 
you can. 
After we moved , it has been hard to  travel much. This year will be different! We will be going to the CORSA nationals , the Hemmings 
show in Vermont , Clarks show in Massachusetts , our Vermont club tour , plus other more local shows. 
Phil Domser has been able to get to several shows around the country the last few years , including Helen Georgia , Charlotte , Corvair 
Ranch and many others.. I have downloaded what pictures he has taken , so look for a few each month in the FAN. 
  Things are progressing for the RECALL. It  has a much brighter future now with the fantastic new location. 
                                                 Be sure to come join us and see what we now have to offer. 
     This months technical offering includes trying to  diagnose  my Rampy  (with the new motor!) . It seemed a little weak on hills , working 
harder than it should on them , or holding highway speeds. Ran smooth , started up good , timing etc was good. Vacuum was slightly low 
(spyder dash). First I found a short carb mount stud pulled loose. Then when I removed that carb to repair the threads in the head , I noticed 
brown crud at the fuel line on the carb.  THEN I took the carb apart..finding chocolate mud in it. Those carbs were fresh rebuilds on the 
greenbrier I had. I took a 3 gallon sample in a clear jug with nothing showing. So I am hoping this will end a mystery. I should be able to get 
back at it today. One thing or another has kept me from finishing my truck and coupe all winter. I worked 8 or more hours most days in the 
shop all winter. It is a pleasure to finally have such a good setup to work in. I am still tweaking it , but it works out well so far. Soon  I will 
take the time to clean it up again . I just started on a new motor for the CRAMPY last week also 
                           Please take note of upcoming shows. I will continue to add  show info to forwarded newsletters 
  I think that’s it (hope I did not forget something) for this month , I better get back to  work…   See ya soon!                
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         HELEN, GEORGIA              HELEN, GEORGIA           CORVAIR RANCH 

     SOME OF RON’s STUFF F/S           CHOCOLATE MUD           CHOCOLATE MUD 
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WE WISH TO THANK ALL THE SPONSORS AND SUPPORTERS OF OUR CLUB AND THE  RECALL.  WITHOUT THE 
HELP THEY PROVIDE WE COULD NOT DO  IT ,  PLUS THE WORDS ” CORVAIR PARTS AND  SERVICES”  WOULD BE 
HISTORY.. 

  635-5681   7AM —7PM 
     MONDAY – FRIDAY 

 PLUS MANY OTHERS…………...THANKS TO  ALL OF YOU!! 



                                Local Cruise Ins 
 
 
Monday 
   Bob Barker’s, Newcourt St, Syracuse 
   Skan-Ellus Drive In Rt 175 & 20, Skaneateles 
 
Tuesday 
 
Wednesday 
  Gander Mountain, Cicero ( used to be at Wegman’s)  
 
Thursday 
  Sylvan Beach, 6 p.m.  Village lakefront parking area 
  Regional Market– cruise-in’s started 5/20 
 
Friday 
  Bella Domani 5988 E taft Rd, Syracuse 
 
Saturday  
   Sweet Inspirations, Fulton  

                                                         Memorial Day 
 
     Originally called Decoration day and celebrated on May 30th it’s 
now renamed Memorial Day and is celebrated on the last Monday in 
May.  We pause to honor our troops and those that gave their lives 
for our country and as we celebrate our Holiday please remember 
the true meaning of the day. Our own Waterloo NY was officially 
declared the birthplace of Memorial Day in 1966. May you all have 
a safe and blessed Holiday. 

                                         Local Shows 
 
May 30   Norwich Ny 
 
May 30  Seneca Falls 
 
June 3– 6  CNYCC Recall 
 
June 6  Show in the Shade, Longbranch Park 
 
June 19  Old Forge, Recreation Center Field 
 
June 20  Emerson Park, Owasco 
 
June 20  Constableville  Rt 26 north out of Rome 
            Get there before noon 
 
July 3  Fair Haven 
 
July 16-18  Syracuse Nationals, Fairgrounds 
 
July 25  Finger Lakes show, Emersom Park 
 

     TIM’S LATEST “DREAM”  PROJECT 
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                                             C.N.Y.C.C.  MEMBERSHIP 
                                   
 
NAME:_________________________________________________________ 
STREET ADDRESS:______________________________________________ 
CITY:__________________________STATE___________ZIP:___________ 
TELEPHONE:___________________E-MAIL:_________________________ 
 
ARE YOU A MEMBER OF CORSA?_____________PLEASE JOIN NOW!  Ask us for details 
HOW MANY CORVAIRS TO YOU OWN?   ________   PARTS?    Y___   N___       
 
CENTRAL NEW YORK CORVAIR CLUB WELCOMES YOU. PLEASE FEEL FREE TO ADD ANY COM-
MENTS TO THIS FORM. 
 
Please remit form and dues ($20.00) to: 
  
                      Len Smith 
                      3881 Clockville Road 
                      Canastota, NY 13032 

CENTRAL NY CORVAIR CLUB  INC 
PO BOX 616 
JAMESVILLE, NY   13078 
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